### **Longwood University**

## Digital Commons @ Longwood University

Meeting Agendas and Minutes

**Faculty Senate** 

9-23-1999

# Faculty Senate Minutes 1999.09.23

**Longwood University** 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.longwood.edu/facultysenate\_meetings

#### Minutes of the Faculty Senate Meeting Prince Edward Room September 23, 1999, 3:45 p.m.

Dr. Bob May, Chair, called the meeting of the Longwood Faculty Senate to order. The following members were present:

#### Present:

Dr. Mitch Adrian Dr. David Cordle Dr. Sharon Menegoni Dr. Mc Amoss Dr. Berkwood Farmer Mr. Nick Mills Dr. Pam Arkin Dr. Mary Flanigan Dr. Jeffery Peden Dr. Chris Bjornsen Dr. Joe Garcia Dr. Ellery Sedgwick Dr. Norman Bregman Dr. Frank Howe Dr. Dave Smith Dr. Bill Burger Mr. Rick Hurley Mr. Ibrahim Stwodah Dr. David Calihan Dr. Rena Koesler Dr. Gordon Van Ness Dr. Craig Challender Dr. Pat Lust Dr. Theresa Clark Dr. Maurice Maxwell

Mr. Mark Baldridge and Ms. Phyllis Mable were absent.

Dr. Van Ness will serve as parliamentarian for the Senate for the year.

The minutes of the April 29, 1999, Faculty Senate Meeting were approved as submitted.

The committee assignments and committee chairs were approved. At the request of Ken Rockensies the following additions were made to the College Disciplinary Committee: Drs. Lee Bidwell, Chris Bjornsen, Theresa Clark, and Wayne McWee. The members of the Disciplinary committee will serve thru September 30, 1999, so that they may handle any matters that arise over the summer or at the start of the semester.

The presentation by Mr. Bratcher on web course policies was postponed. Senators were urged to review the policies outlined in the email. Dr. Moore will be present at the next meeting of the Senate to answer any questions.

Dr. Flanigan reported on the work of the subcommittee on General Education. The subcommittee requested that their charge from the Senate be expanded to consider the recommendations of the recent SCHEV report. This was approved. The Committee was asked to report to the Senate as needed, but no later than the end of the academic year.

The faculty are asked to submit names to fill two positions on the Parking Committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45.

Submitted for approval by Mary Flanigan

Substituting for Nancy Scruggs